SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 30th November 2009 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.












S M Foster
23rd November 2009







Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members





(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)    Personal interests.
3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
    










(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(There are no plans for consideration)

4.  Minutes








To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 19th October 2009 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 26th October 2009. 
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
See list attached.  (Copy attached)

6. Request from Pinder’s Circus
To receive and consider letter from the proprietor of the circus (Copy attached).

7. Central Bedfordshire Community Engagement Strategy
To receive and consider the Clerk’s report.

8. Breast Cancer Screening Unit

To receive and consider the Clerk’s report
9. Request from Fire Service
To receive and consider the Clerk’s report
10. Annual Estimates 2010/2011





To consider lists of Special Items – Revenue, Repairs and Renewals and Capital Expenditure proposed by the Audit Committee for inclusion in the Annual Estimates for 2010/11 and to identify the order of priority for those items so approved. For submission to the Annual Estimates and Precept Meeting of the Council due to be held on Monday 25th January 2009.

(Copy attached).
11. Customer Care and Disability Policies

To recommend these updated policies for approval (Copies attached).
12. Premises Sub-committee

To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on 13th October 2009. It should be noted that the recommended repairs can be  paid for from the 2009/2010 maintenance budgets. (Copy attached)
13. Market Management Sub-committee

To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on 27th October 2009. (Copy attached)
14. Press release




 



SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	24/10/09

84/09
	CB/09/06312/LDCE


	Existing Lawful Development Certificate: Change of use of land for parking and servicing areas ancillary to existing flower factory building (Class B2) at The Nursery, Great North Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours The Butterfly, Early Sunrise, Roseneath, Great North Road, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

30/11/09
	

	24/10/09

85/09
	CB/09/06319/LDCE

The Nursery

Great North Road

Sandy

SG19 2AJ
	Existing Certificate of Lawfullness: Access road and parking area associated with main factory building (Class B2) at The Nursery, Great North Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours The Butterfly, Early Sunrise, Roseneath, Great North Road, Sandy notified.

	
	F&GP

30/11/09
	

	2/11/09

86/09


	TPO/09/00130

Mr J Buffenbegar

8a Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EL


	TPO: Prune one cedar tree in garden at 8a Bedford Road, Sandy,Beds.

Near neighbours Sheridan House & 8b Bedford Road, Sandy, notified.
	
	F&GP

30/11/09
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	5/11/09

87/09


	CB/09/06414/ FULL

Central Beds Council

Princeton Court

Pilgrim Centre

Brick Hill Drive

Bedford

MK41 7PZ
	Full application for external canopy at Laburnum Lower School, Laburnum Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 46 South Road, 47 & 49 Queens Road, Sandy, notified.
	
	F&GP

30/11/09

1/12/09
	

	11/11/09

88/09


	CB/09/06386/  FULL

Mr R Allen

11 Partridge Piece

Sandy

SG19 2UP
	Full application for one and half storey side extension with dormer windows to front at 11 Partridge Piece, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 9,15,29 Partridge Piece, Sandy notified.

	
	F&GP

30/11/09

1/12/09
	

	13/11/09

89/09


	CB/09/06529/ FULL

Mr & Mrs Sparrow

6 The Avenue

Sandy

SG9 1ER
	Full application for single storey front extension and alteration to window layout at 6 The Avenue, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 3,4,5,8 The Avenue, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

30/11/09

1/12/09
	

	16/11/09

90/09


	CB/09/06545/ ADV

AAH Plc

Sapphire Court

Walsgrave Triangle Industrial Estate

Coventry

Warwickshire

CV2 2TX
	Application for advertisement consent: 2 no. non illuminated folded aluminium fascia with fret cut text and logo and 1 no. non illuminated folded aluminium projection sign at 5 Market Square, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 5a,7,22 Market Square, Sandy notified.

	
	F&GP

30/11/09

1/12/09
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	16/11/09

91/09


	CB/09/06558/ FULL

Mr & Mrs Slevin

49 Laburnum Road

Sandy

SG19 1HY
	Full application for single storey front extension at 49 Laburnum Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 47,51 Laburnum Road, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

30/11/09

1/12/09
	

	16/11/09

92/09


	CB/09/06564/ FULL

Mr W Paterson

4 Owlswood

Sandy

SG19 2SL
	Full application for two storey side extension at 4 Owlswood, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 2,6 Owlswood, 41 Woodpecker Way, 1 Crow Hill, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

30/11/09

1/12/09
	

	23/11/09

93/09


	CB/09/06430/ FULL

Mr & Mrs Fuller

8 Brickhill Road

Sandy

SG19 1JH
	Full application for single storey rear extension, front porch and loft conversion with dormer windows to front and rear at 8 Brickhill Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 7, 9 Brickhill Road, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

30/11/09

1/12/09
	

	23/11/09

94/09


	CB/09/06585/ FULL

Mr R Evans

Warren Farm

Carthagena Road

Sutton

Sandy

SG19 2NQ
	Full application for change of use to mixed use of residential and bed and breakfast at Warren Farm, Sutton, Sandy, Beds.
	
	F&GP

30/11/09

1/12/09
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       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 30.11.09
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
(a) Capital Account

Bedford Road Recreation Ground


Playing Fields
Vertidraining of Sunderland Road and
£1,950.00


Bedford Road Playing Fields

To be undertaken when ground conditions allow.

Notice board in town centre


 £600.00

Now installed.


Bunker storage at Depot


 £10,000.00 
To be undertaken as part of Stratford Road Depot refurbishment.
Soil sifter





 £400.00
Not yet ordered.



(c) Special Revenue Items

Council Offices

Parish Plan





£1500.00
Ongoing item.



Sandy Enhancement Group

Special Project Grant



 £550.00
Ongoing item.



Grants
Annual Grant to Citizens Advice Bureau     £500.00
For disbursement in December 2009.
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       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 30.11.09
7. Central Bedfordshire Community Engagement Strategy

Central Bedfordshire Council has sent a copy of its draft Community Engagement Strategy for consideration (Copy attached).  This is accompanied by a consultation response form that must be returned by 18th January 2010.
(Members are requested to consider the consultation document and make responses to the questionnaire)
8. Breast Cancer Screening Unit

The Town Council has been asked to consider the fact that the mobile Breast Screening Unit, which normally was situated in the grounds of Sandye Place Middle School, is no longer being scheduled to visit Sandy.  Instead, in February 2010 it will be situated at the Saxon Pool in Biggleswade and women from Sandy will be invited to visit the screening unit there.  Thereafter a semi-permanent unit will be sited at Bedford North Wing hospital for the surrounding area, including Sandy.
As Members are aware it is 7 miles to the Saxon Pool and there are no direct public transport links.  A number of women have asked that the screening unit be re-scheduled to visit Sandy.  The Senior Registrar at the Breast Screening Unit has said that they had not approached Sandye Place School this year because of perceived problems with the site in the past.  She also said that other sites in Sandy had not been investigated.  When told that there were several suitable venues, including the Town Car Park she said that she would talk to her superiors.
An answer from this has not yet been received.

(Members are requested to decide what action, if any, they would like to take).

9. Request from the Fire Service

The Town Council has received a request from the Fire Service to use part of the Town Centre Car Park for s safety demonstration during the Christmas Lights Activities on 6th December 2009 (Copy of e-mail follows).

“We have had a request from the Christmas Light committee to attend as we usually do on the afternoon and evening of the 6th December with our fire appliances, but was wondering this year if we may borrow and area of the Town Council Car Park as well to hold a display / demonstration related to Road Traffic Collision prevention and Drink driving awareness.
 

This would involve us having 2 scrap cars, 1 Fire Appliance, 1 Casualty reduction van all set up in an area of the car park. We will have carried out a risk assessment of the area before the day.
 SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
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9. Request from the Fire Service

This would enable us to engage with a large number of members of the public to get across this very important message at this time of year, and would also add another item of interest to the afternoon / evening...”

(Members are requested to decide if they would like to give permission for this activity to take place in the Car Park).
10. Annual Estimates 2010/2011
The Audit Committee has identified sources of funding for a number of special items presented to it at its meeting on 16th November 2009.  Members are requested to prioritise the articles as follows:
Priority 1 - Essential

Priority 2 - High Priority

Priority 3 - Desirable

Priority 4 - Low Priority

Priority 5 - Not recommended

Audit Committee Recommendations:
Revenue account
Council Offices

In line with the ongoing need to keep the Town Council’s systems up to date it would appear that now is the right time to purchase a network server to allow for proper sharing of files and programmes and back-up of all systems.  The provision of a server plus maintenance call outs for all of the office computer systems would be £250 per month. A purchase price is being sought which would be taken from the Capital Account.

Network Server







    £3000.00

Stratford Road
In order to fill the bowser more speedily and efficiently a larger hose is requested.

¾” water hose to fill bowser





    £300.00

Churchyard

Tree work in the churchyard was recommended by the arboricultural officer at Central Bedfordshire Council.  The gate piers are crumbling and need attention – 
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10. Annual Estimates 2010/2011      (Cont)

attempts will be made to save the original stone but if this is not possible the cost may be greater.
Tree work








   £3000.00

Gate Pier repair







   £1500.00

Car Park

The area in front of the market container becomes very muddy in wet weather and it is proposed to put in a hard surface.  The lines in the car park would benefit from re-marking and incorporating a dual (car and lorry markings) system in the lorry park.

Hard surface to market container




   £700.00

Re-marking








   £600.00

SEG

Sandy Enhancement Group has requested an additional hanging basket to be put on Mama’s café.  Permission has not yet been received from the owner. 

Hanging basket and bracket





   £75.00

Interest on Capital Account

Benches
Unsafe benches have been removed from Bedford Road Recreation Ground and Beeston Green and need replacing an extra bench is usually purchased so that there is a replacement ready should the need arise.
3 x Replacement benches





   £1350.00

Bedford Road Recreation Ground

The metal gates to the recreation ground and children’s play area are in poor condition – they bang closed at a rate which is alarming and several attempts at repair have been fruitless.  It is recommended that they are replaced by new self-closing gates.  The gate to the play area from the park could be removed entirely leaving three others to be replaced.

3 x self-closing gates






£2,600.00
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10. Annual Estimates 2010/2011      (Cont)

Capital Account

Sunderland Road Recreation Ground

When the Jenkins Pavilion was built the heating controls were made so that the whole building was under one controller.  Obviously this is very limiting and a quotation has been obtained to install controllers to allow three different zones of the building to be controlled individually.

Jenkins Pavilion Heating Controller




   £2050.00


Stratford Road
Health and safety requirements are now such that many jobs previously done by ladder are no longer considered safe – a mobile scaffolding tower would assist in those situations.
¾” water hose to fill bowser





    £300.00

Mobile scaffolding tower





    £1200.00
SEG

Sandy Enhancement Group has requested that a cast iron planter be placed outside the library.  

Planter outside library






   £1,000.00

Cricket Club

The Cricket Club has asked for a grant of £3,000 towards the purchase of a new roller costing 11,500.  It has applied for £7,500 in grant funding elsewhere and will contribute £1,000 itself.

Contribution to new roller




   £3000.00

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Premises Sub-Committee held on Tuesday 13th October 2009 at 10.00am at Town Centre Toilets and Bedford Road Pavilion followed by 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire.

PRESENT

Cllr D Gale Chairman, Cllr M Bartlett, Cllr D Sharman and Cllr G White.

1. Apologies – None.

2. Minutes of meeting held on Monday 22nd June 2009

The Minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 22nd June were received and approved.  
3. Bedford Road Public Conveniences

The Disabled toilet was in reasonable order. It was noted that the light was not very bright, the door needs attention as it is catching on the floor when opened or replacing, the window needs re-glazing and no emergency pull cord is currently in-place within the disabled toilet. 

Resolved: That the D.S.O. staff check to see if the light bulb needs changing. 

Resolved: That the D.S.O. staff carry out work to the disabled toilet door so that it does not catch on the floor. 

Resolved to recommend: That if the D.S.O. staff is unable to fix the disabled toilet door that a replacement door is installed. 

Resolved to recommend: That the broken disabled toilet window is replaced.

Resolved: That the Finance and General Purposes consider whether a pull cord alarm is fitted in the disabled toilet.

The Gents toilets were in reasonable condition. A number of items need attention. Re-glazing of small and large window or replacement of rotting boards, the hand dryer was not working and the cold tap is dysfunctional.

Resolved to recommend: That the boarded over gents toilet windows are replaced, with windows or new boards.
Resolved: That the cleaner checks to see if the fuse has tripped in the electrical cupboard for the hand dryer.

Resolved to recommend: That if any electrical work is required to fix the hand dryer that a certified electrician carries out the necessary work.
Resolved: That the D.S.O. staff make the cold tap functional.

Resolved to recommend: That if the D.S.O. staff are unable to make the cold tap functional that a plumber carries out the work. 

The Ladies toilets were in a reasonable condition. A number of items need attention. Re-glazing of small and large window and the hand dryer was not working.

Resolved to recommend: That the boarded over ladies toilet windows are replaced, with windows or new boards.
Resolved: That the cleaner checks to see if the fuse has tripped in the electrical cupboard for the hand dryer.

Resolved to recommend: That if any electrical work is required to fix the hand dryer that a certified electrician carries out the necessary work.
4. Bedford Road Pavilion

The main exterior structure of the building is in reasonable order. The interior of the building goes from being poor to reasonable order.

A number of items need attention and these include the following. Gutters need replacing, reglazing of four windows, four new window frames, protection of windows, a number of roof tiles need replacing, anti climb paint on the gutters and electrical testing. 
Resolved to recommend: That the missing / broken roof tiles are replaced. 
Resolved to recommend: That the Town Council writes to the football club about the building.
5. Town centre Public Conveniences

The interior of the toilets are in good order. A number of items need attention. Soap dispensers not working, lights in gents toilet not working and the wash unit in the gents is loose.

Resolved: That the soap in the machines in the gents and ladies toilets are re-filled.

Resolved: That the lights not working in the gents are fixed.

Resolved: That the fixings for the wash unit in the gents toilet are checked.

Resolved to recommend: That No Smoking and No Alcohol signs are installed in the Ladies, Gents and Disabled toilet areas.
Noted: That all the toilets inspected are all very clean and the cleaner is carrying out the work to a high standard.    

6. Matters arising from the minutes

Deputy Clerk reported the following; 

· That an updated quote had been received for the re-placement market container and that the new container will arrive in the next few weeks.

· That the Clerk is liaising with the supplier of the storage building for Stratford Road about gaining planning permission. 

7. Date and time of next meeting

12th January at 10.00 am starting at the Council Chamber.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Sandy Market Management Sub-Committee held on Tuesday 27th October 2009 at 9.00am, at the Town Council Offices.
PRESENT

Cllrs M Scott (Chairman), N Aldis, Mrs S Sutton and G White.

1. Apologies – None.
2. Minutes of meeting held on the 20th February 2009.

The Minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 20th February 2009 were received and approved.  
3. Sandy Market 

Members discussed and they

Resolved to Recommend: (a) That charges for weekly and monthly Market stalls remain the same.

(b) That Cllrs are made aware that one charity stall is available free of charge on the Friday Market.
4. Christmas Eve Market

Members discussed and they

Resolved to Recommend: (a) That a press release of the Christmas Eve market is sent to the Biggleswade Chronicle.

(b) That Ken Lynch is informed that a Market is taking place on Christmas Eve, for it to be mentioned in the Sandy Section of the Biggleswade Chronicle.

(c) That posters are printed to advertise the market and these are displayed in various places. 
5. Farmers Market

Members discussed and they

Resolved to Recommend: That charges for weekly and monthly Market stalls remain the same.

6. Continental / International Market

Members discussed and they

Resolved to Recommend: (a) That a Continental / International Market can take place in Sandy Car Park and the suggested dates are as follows first choice 19th – 20th June 2010 and second choice 1st – 2nd May 2010. 

(b) If the market is approved and goes ahead that is checked to see if a licence is required for the selling of French wine. 

(c) A budget of £300 is made available for costs relating to the Continental / International Market in Sandy.

(d) That an area of the car park is cordoned off for the market. 
7. Any other business
The Deputy Clerk reported that the old market stall container had been removed and the replacement container located where the old container was located.  

Members discussed the containers and protection of the new container against rust.

The Deputy Clerk reported that the original container was over 30 years old.

Resolved to Recommend: That the top of the replacement container is painted to protect from rusting.
Members discussed the Christmas Lights day.

Resolved: That the market container is made available for the Chamber of Trade to use as a Santa’s Grotto.
8. Date and time of next meeting

To be confirmed.
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